
Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,   
Disappointingly, we have had another positive Coronavirus test case in school this week. This 
has resulted in one KS3 class and a small number of additional children being asked to self-
isolate at home. This is the first test case we have had in some time, but suggests that despite 
the positive effects of the last 4 weeks’ lockdown that we all must continue daily to practice 
social distancing and undertake appropriate hand hygiene. We are sending work packs home 
from staff, so children can continue learning in the home environment. We are also sending 
home daily lessons that have been pre-recorded from class teachers to help engage our 
learners in the activities they have been asked to undertake in the home. 

  
During the month of Advent we continue to help prepare the children and young people in their preparations for 
the Birth of Jesus. We have some exciting plans for the last week of term for the whole school community to cele-
brate the festive season and explore further the full meaning of Christmas. We continue to send home the weekly 
‘Wednesday Word’, which will provide you with an opportunity to share in your child’s spiritual journey through 
the Advent season and also support their wider literacy development. 
  
This week we have been promoting Pope Francis’ message ‘The Lord is coming. May we await him with open 
hearts’. The first Advent theme is ‘Hope’ and we have been asking our staff and children how can we support oth-
ers in their hopes and aspirations too? Something to consider at home too. 
  
Have a great weekend. 
 

 Mr A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Lots of great literacy going on this week. Class 11 have been looking at instructions and 
we had a fun activity creating some Christmas jumpers by pairing up and giving in-
structions to a partner.  It wasn't as easy as it looked and we decided that instructions 
are better to understand when they are written down and a mix of words and pictures.  

Lots of our pupils respond really well when instructions or tasks are written down for 
them and they can tick off as they go.  This can be as simple as a now and next board 
or more complex task list to use throughout the day.  Ms Nesbitt 

Literacy 

Some of our ‘Stars Of 

The week’ last week. 

Well done everyone!! 



Introducing... Mrs Griffin 

 

Role in School: Family Liaison Officer/Deputy Safeguarding Officer 

What I’ve been doing this week: Well, every week is a busy week and this 
week is no different! I have worked with various charities and families try-
ing to put people in touch with organisations that may be able to help. I have complet-
ed some safeguarding training. I have attended meetings (virtually-I am not liking 
those!) And of course working within the school with our wonderful students! 

What is best about being in SJV? Working alongside my amazing colleagues! 

It would be even better if…We had more alternative IT resources for the students to use. 

Hopes and dreams for the future: We had more purpose built outdoor resources. 

How has life at SJV changed since the start of the year? Well so much has changed all 
over the world hasn't it? We, as a school have had to adapt and adjust to a new way of 
living and I think we have managed to do that really well. I am very proud of how our 
children and young people have overcome the challenges that this pandemic has 
brought. 

After the pandemic is over I would hope for….Face to face meetings to resume again! I 
really do not like the virtual ones! And to give hugs again, I miss those!  

Christmas Fair

 
 
 
 

Our Catholic School 
I really love this time of the year, the season of Advent for me is so full of joy, love, hope and it brings 
me so much peace. It’s the start of the Church year and for me, as with the rest of the world’s popula-
tion, we are glad of a fresh start! I love the whole season of getting ready and preparing for Christmas 
and Jesus’s Birth and eventual second coming of Jesus. 

Within SJV this week we are looking at God’s message through a quote from Pope Francis;-‘The Lord 
is coming. May we await him with open hearts’? The first Advent theme is ‘Hope’. What are our hopes 
for Advent this year and how can we support others in their hopes and aspirations too? How can we 
give hope to others, in what has been, for many, such a difficult and challenging year? What I do know 
through working at SJV for a number of years, the kindness and the generous nature of everyone con-
nected to SJV will give me enough hope to get me through the bleakest of times! 

Within Chaplaincy we have continued to look at what being a chaplain means and within our three 
bubbles we have been coming up with our own guidelines, such as we must be respectful in prayers, 
try and be a good role model and help wherever possible. We have been looking at what we can to 
spread hope throughout SJV and we are particularly focusing on our prayers and our hope of returning 
to a more ‘normal’ life and seeing our loved ones more. 

In RE this week we have been looking at the season 

of Advent and looking at the symbolism behind the 

Advent wreath and what each candle means. We 

have been also making four promises to do during 

Advent to be extra kind and spread Hope, Joy, Love 

and Peace. Mrs Garfin 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Christmas may be a time of year which 

you look forward to, or it may be a time 

of year that you find a bit tough. What 

the Christmas period brings will be indi-

vidual to each of us.  

You and your mental health matter at 

Christmas! As we journey through the 

Advent season, the focus is on getting to 

Christmas day, which can be really tough 

for some people. Here are some ques-

tions to think about to support yourself 

during the festive period.  

How can you be your friend this 

Christmas? 

What is your agenda this Christmas? 

What do you want to do this Christ-

mas? 

Which self-care and day-to-day activi-

ties can you keep doing? 

Miss Walsh 

We are all very sad that it 

isn’t possible to have a Christmas school production  this 

year, as we would normally do, but we still wanted our 

pupils to have the chance to perform and indeed, to enjoy 

watching one another’s performances. So, this is the plan! 

Each class will put forward their own ideas for a scene, 

which will be made into a short film. Then, in the last week 

of term, as part of our celebrations, we will sit down in our 

classes or bubbles and watch all of the films, which will be 

like one big amazing Christmas Show. Of course the great 

thing about this is that it will be full of big surprises as we 

won’t have a clue what all of the classes are doing! We 

can’t wait! We may send some requests home for cos-

tumes or props, so please be at the ready; any contribu-

tions will be much appreciated. More information to fol-

low. Ms Whiting 

Christmas 

Productions 

Gorse Hill 

Both Demajio & Tyler have practiced hard lately 

at Gorse Hill by writing and performing a ‘Rap’. 

Well done boys!! Mrs Rouse 



 

  

 

 

 

It is a key word sign– supported 

communication system based 

on British Sign Language. All 

staff use Signalong and this 

week we are learning how to 

sign “Black” 

Christmas is in the air in Class 10 with everyone chatting 

away about their plans, hopes and dreams, which is love-

ly. And now we have decorated our classroom, it’s made 

it feel like it is getting closer! It was a hive of activity last 

Friday with everyone making decorations; it was a great 

team effort with many of our talented pupils showing off 

their skills. As I have said so many times before; class 10 

are such a fantastic bunch of young people and I’m so 

proud of them all. Hope you like the photos. 

We have also been talking about some of the great things 

in store at SJV for the last week of term; as usual there 

will be fun, treats and hijinks for all, including making our 

class film for this year’s production, how exciting! Ms 

Whiting 

Class 10-Our Week 

Post 16 worked really hard this week at volunteering at the 

Bread and Butter Thing. They unloaded the van, packed 58 

bags and cleared everything away. Amazing work every-

one.  Mr Kanakides 

Post 16 




